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   GARDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD MINUTES 
SPECIAL MEETING                          

September 27, 2021 
 
 

The special meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance at 6:04 p.m. by Gary Sporer 
 
PURPOSE:  The purpose of this meeting was to finalize and approve payment of the new brush 
truck for the Fire Department. 
 
Present:  Brenda Lester, Janet Feenstra-Daasch, Gary Sporer, and Susan Rochefort.  Craig Potvin 
was absent. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS:  None. 
 
BRUSH TRUCK:  1st Attack has finished up the brush truck.  The final invoice was received in the 
amount of $36,920.00 which should be paid by the Fire Department escrow account upon transfer to 
the checking account.  Brenda made a motion, seconded by Sue, to approve payment to 1st Attack 
in the amount of $36,920.00 for the final payment on the brush truck.  Roll Call Vote:  Sue – yes, 
Janet – yes, and Brenda – yes.  Motion carried.  The final payment to 1st Attack will be sent certified 
mail.  Brenda made a motion, seconded by Janet, to have Pro Towing pick up and deliver the new 
brush truck from Waterloo, Indiana provided their fee is at or below $1,200.00 with the approval the 
payment could be made to Pro Towing upon delivery.  Roll Call Vote:  Sue – yes, Janet – yes, and 
Brenda – yes.  Motion carried.   
 
OTHER BUSINESS:  The Fire Department has the chance to get some free used fire equipment 
from Belfor Company who will be coming to Escanaba Township with three semi-trucks filled with 
equipment.  Garden Township will have first chance to get a cascade system that is worth $50,000.  
There will be other equipment as well.  The only charge would be around $200.00 to help cover 
lodging and meals for the Belfor drivers who will be bringing the equipment.  This may be paid from 
Besse Funds that were previously received as a donation.   
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None. 
 
Brenda made a motion, seconded by Janet, to adjourn at 6:33 p.m.  Ayes:  3, Nays:  0.  Motion 
carried and meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
 
Brenda Lester 
Garden Township Clerk 


